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Developer, archbishop join forces on senior housing: Plans are to build 66 units on town land in Hanover
Author: Kaitlin Keane
HANOVER — The Catholic Archdiocese of Boston has partnered with a private developer to build 66-units of affordable housing for seniors on town-owned land.

“We are losing many of our seniors to other communities,” said Hanover Selectmen Chairman Alan Rugman. “This project is us working as a community to try to address issues of affordable housing on our own terms.”

The project, which gained final approval from the zoning board of appeals last week, will be built on town-owned land adjacent to St. Mary's and Legion's Senior Housing, one of the town’s two existing senior housing complexes. 

Officials have heard from about 20 residents interested in renting in the complex, called Barstow Village. It’s expected to be ready for occupancy by fall 2012. 

It will be the third senior housing facility in the town. Seventy percent of the complex will be reserved for Hanover residents. 

There are currently about 140 names on a waiting list for the senior housing units.

Barstow Village is a joint venture between the Planning Office for Urban Affairs, the housing arm of the archdiocese, and EA Fish Cos., a Braintree-based developer.

Officials said Barstow Village will provide much-needed senior housing with an element of town control. The land will be leased to the developers by the housing authority for $10 per year, in addition to a one-time down payment of $50,000. 

The project is the second partnership for the archdiocese and EA Fish. They most recently built the St. John of God Campus in Brighton. The complex includes market-rate units, affordable housing and a small HIV/AIDS facility. 

Lisa Alberghini, president of the Planning Office for Urban Affairs, said she talked to Fish about building in Hanover after hearing the town was searching for a company to develop, construct and manage the 6.6-acre property. Subsidiaries of EA Fish will oversee the project.

“We feel like this is a really productive partnership, and when something works we stick with it,” said Alberghini.

The project also represents a concerted effort by the town to provide affordable housing for seniors through good working relationships with developers, she said. 

“The town has really taken initiative here to meet the housing need, and they’ve helped shepherd this along in many ways,” Alberghini said. 

Founded 40 years ago by Richard Cardinal Cushing, a former archbishop of Boston, the Planning Office for Urban affairs functions as a social ministry by providing permanent housing. Nearly half of the 2,300 units developed by the office have been elderly housing.

The project will bring Hanover closer to satisfying the 10 percent affordable housing requirement under the state’s affordable housing law, aka Chapter 40B. In town’s with less than 10 percent, the state law allows developers to bypass many local zoning requirements if at least 25 percent of the project will be classified affordable. 

With the addition of the 66 units at Barstow Village, the town will be above 9 percent, Rugman said. 

At several forums on the project, neighbors expressed concern about the safety of a single entryway to the complex, which is adjacent to the Hanover Legion Senior Housing and St. Mary’s Church. 

The driveway will serve as the entrance and exit to both senior complexes – a set up that some neighbors and safety officials called unsafe.

